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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at 
Station 25/53, Bristol on August 19th.

7 PM Food

7:45 PM Meeting Start 
 
The September meeting will be held at Station 93, Hartsville, on September 16th.
Good News at the end, No! E-mail conversation with the Director of the PA Dept. of Revenue. 

“Thank you for the inquiry regarding the Fire Insurance Tax Fund, which provides funds to volunteer fire companies and paid fire companies. The Fire Insurance Tax Fund is funded by a 2% premiums tax on foreign (out-of-state) fire insurance companies on business conducted within the commonwealth. The Auditor General administers the fund and distributes the funding to fire companies.

Tax Reform Section 902(b) of Article IX related to Insurance Premiums Tax provides:

(b) Disposition of Taxes.--The taxes paid by foreign fire insurance companies under this article shall continue to be distributed and used for firemen's relief pension or retirement purposes, as provided by section two of the act, approved the twenty-eighth day of June, one thousand eight hundred ninety-five (Pamphlet Laws 408), as amended; and the taxes paid by foreign casualty insurance companies under this article shall continue to be distributed and used for police pension, retirement or disability purposes as provided by the act, approved the twelfth day of May, one thousand nine hundred forty-three (Pamphlet Laws 259), as amended.
My Replay – “Thank you for getting back to me. My specific question wasn't answered. I have also been in contact with Jennifer Boger of the Auditor General's office. Her office only distributes what monies she receives from the Dept. Of Revenue. Since the VFRA monies have been declining since 2012 and the Pension monies have been increasing dramatically, I believe this question is appropriate.

Who and by what policy determines into which account (Pension or VFRA) the 2% foreign fire tax funds are deposited? I would like to see the policy and have contact information for someone to follow up with. Somehow a decision must be made that determines if the 2% tax on a Foreign Fire Insurance policy (regardless what it might be called, Homeowners, Comprehensive, etc.) is placed into the appropriate account (Pension or VFRA). Every policy contains Fire coverage. For example: If the policy is called Homeowners and contains about an 85% premium for Fire, since the word Fire doesn't exist in the title, who determines if it is placed into the correct account?

From 1985 until 2011 (26 years) the VFRA funds collected and disbursed had a steady annual increase. Since 2012 the VFRA funds have generally declined. I am trying to understand why. Any insight would be helpful.
The Director’s reply. “There have been several factors that have led to an overall decrease in funding and therefore lower distributions. The Fire Insurance Tax Fund is funded by a 2% premiums tax on foreign (out-of-state) fire insurance companies on business conducted within the commonwealth. The Auditor General administers the fund and distributes the funding to fire companies. Overall, tax liabilities from the foreign fire insurers has slightly declined, which is consistent with overall insurance premiums tax revenue trends.

In addition to the declining tax revenues, utilization of the Innovate in PA tax credit has been a significant factor in the decreased allocation amounts. The Innovate in PA tax credit was established by Act 52 of 2013 by the General Assembly. The program authorized the Department of Community and Economic Development to sell $100 million of state insurance premium tax credits to insurance companies. There is a cap of $20 million utilization per year and companies who cannot utilize their purchased credits within a tax year can carryforward excess credit until December 31, 2025.

As insurance companies began to use the credits, they reduced their tax payments and also requested refunds for overpayments, which were normally carried forward as credit on accounts for future tax years. This was done in anticipation of future Innovate in PA credit usage. In tax year 2017, $4.7 million in credits were used. As Innovate credits are used, the General Fund does reimburse the Fire Fund (Good). In addition to Innovate usage, $5.8 million in refund requests occurred which are paid out of the Fire Fund’s current year resources. Furthermore, insurance companies decreased payments by $2.9 million in TY 2017 due to the usage of Innovate.

Going forward, the department does not anticipate that these companies will request refunds at levels beyond historical norms. Companies will continue to utilize Innovate credits for the foreseeable future, but the initial taxpayer behavior changes which occurred in TY 2017 due to the first usage of Innovate credits should level-off.”
My reply. This is the question that was asked. “Attached is a graph showing the VFRA funds since the beginning (1984) and an announcement by the Dept of Community and Economic Development stating that all of the tax credits have been sold at a discount. Their impact on the VFRA is limited to $20 million per year.

The straight line on the chart is indicating the average direction of the VFRA funds for the first 26 years and what they should have been since they began to decline in 2012. 2017 & 2018 declines were of a magnitude that set the income at a level not seen since 2003. I am trying to understand how the VFRA income showed a steady increase for 26 years and a downward trend for the next 8. Innovate in PA didn't impact the VFRA until 2017 and if there were declines in foreign fire insurers, why have the pension funds increased dramatically during the same time period? It appears that there has been a change into which account 2% foreign tax monies are deposited.”
This is his reply. “The Department of Revenue does not distribute the funds, the Auditor General does. Recently the department certified $74 million to be deposited into the Fire Insurance Tax Fund. In July 2018 we certified $68.49 million to the fund. The Pension Fund is mainly comprised of premiums tax from foreign casualty companies.”
Thanks

Joshua Hulstine | Director

Bureau of Corporation Taxes

PA Department of Revenue

6th Floor Strawberry Square | Hbg PA 17128

Phone: 717.783.5717
Note: The $74 million is the first increase in VFRA funds since 2011. However, the deposit made in 2018 was reported by the Auditor General at $55,378.123 (he stated it at $68.49). The difference between $68 million and $55 million is $13 million. This is the pension obligation that is taken from the top of the VFRA fund before distribution to the individual VFRAs. Pension disbursements have taken funds from the VFRA fund since its inception in 1984. (Do not confuse this Pension fund with the General Pension Fund) The amount for distribution to the VFRA’s in 2019 would be approximately $61 million, a $6 million increase from 2018.
The difference between the straight line on the VFRA graph (attached) and the actual income line from 2012 to 2019 is the money lost to the fire service for those years. That total loss from what ever changed after the first 26 years is approximately $84 Million.

Adding insult to the diversion of VFRA funds by several means yet to be specifically identified, it was determined today, Saturday, August 17th at the State Wide Advisory Board meeting in Harrisburg that there is no line item in the budget to authorize the promised transfer of the Innovate in PA funds back to the VFRA account as they are received by the Dept. of Treasury (Bad). It looks likely that the PA Fire Service will feel the loss of the full $100 Million Innovate money through 2025 in addition to the other money being diverted.
Station 93, Hartsville, will have a Flag Memorial consisting of 403 flags on the station lawn on September 11th. The flags represent the 343 Firefighters, 37 New York and New Jersey Port Authority officers and 23 NFPD Officers who died in the Line of Duty on September 11th, 2001. The station and Flag Memorial will be open beginning at sunrise. An open invitation is made to everyone to Stop, Reflect and Remember.

Two additional flags will represent Volunteer Firefighters John Kulick (Enterprise of Hatboro) and Tristan Smith (Bryn Athyn) who were killed in action in Iraq. 

A Memorial Service will be held at 7PM. It will include an invitation to all attendees to bring in a flag and to participate in reading the names of each fallen officer. Music and refreshments. Everyone is invited.
The 3rd Annual PA Fire Safety Summit being held November 21 and 22 at the Best Western Premier in Harrisburg. Contact Kraig Herman for details. krherman@pa.gov
Universal Security Instruments has recalled about 180,000 Smoke Alarms Due to Risk of Failure to Alert Consumers to a Fire. 
Battery powered smoke and fire alarms. The smoke alarms can have a misaligned internal switch causing the alarms to not activate properly, posing a risk of failure to alert consumers to a fire.

Winco Fireworks has recalled about 21,000 Black Cat "Cat Mobiles" Due to Explosion, Burn and Projectile Hazards:

When ignited, the device can burst and spread sparks and pyrotechnic materials upward and outward instead of on the ground as intended, posing explosion, burn and projectile hazards to bystanders.
Safety - The battery explosion in April that injured eight firefighters in Surprise, Arizona, illustrates how far we still have to go to address the safety of electrical energy storage systems (ESS) as the technology continues to spread across the globe. For researchers everywhere, the incident should serve as a wake-up call.

Like many batteries being installed, the large lithium-ion ESS unit in Surprise was used to provide extra storage to the electrical power grid for use during times of high demand. By all indications, the battery was state of the art; it was designed, installed, and operated according to the best available science. When the fire department was called after smoke began rising from the unit, those on scene seemed to take appropriate measures. The unit was isolated from the electrical grid, and a hazardous materials team began monitoring the site from the exterior in coordination with the facility operators.

After waiting several hours, onsite readings suggested that the hazard was not subsiding, and so the fire department positioned a hose line and opened an access door to the battery in hopes that the vapors and smoke would dissipate. They never entered. Minutes after opening the door, with little warning, a violent explosion occurred, sending eight firefighters to the hospital, some with life-threatening injuries.
Shortly after 4 p.m. on September 13, 2018, 911 calls began to stream into the fire alarm office in Lawrence, Massachusetts, as residents throughout the town reported fires, explosions, and the smell of natural gas. work on a natural gas main in Lawrence—conducted by the utility, Columbia Gas of Massachusetts—had caused a pressure spike throughout the gas systems in all three towns. Fires attributed to gas leaks from appliances and boilers tallied 131 in Andover, 55 in Lawrence, and 22 in North Andover. Across all of the affected communities, one civilian died. The gas distribution system was repaired—a six-month process whereby more than 44 miles of underground gas pipe had to be replaced, tested, and returned to service.
NFPA - Fire remains a huge issue. While we continue to see a downward trend in the number of fires occurring in the United States, the number of home fire fatalities actually increased by 10 percent in 2016. If you have a home fire today, you are more likely to die than you were in 1980, according to NFPA statistics. We have even seen a backslide on critical safety components such as jurisdictions not using current codes, and even restricting proven technologies like home fire sprinklers.

As these trends persist, we need to think about safety differently. NFPA has begun to talk about it as the Fire & Life Safety Ecosystem, a framework for the various components necessary to keep people and property safe. This ecosystem can be the catalyst to help us take on today’s fire prevention challenges, just as President Truman’s conference and the resulting report ignited action more than 70 years ago.
Dr. Harry Carter’s article in the July, 2019 PA Fireman talks about way of reducing stress. “People want us to do more with less. Trust me when I say that I have tried to doing more with less. Guess what? When you do that, all you can provide is less. Once that fact begins to dawn on each of us, the stresses begin to pipe up.”
The Apparatus Emergency Lighting Study Report can be found at https://www.lcfa.com/clientuploads/News/Lighting_Study/Lighting_Study_Report.pdf.

For many years there has been concerns about the blinding effects of emergency vehicle lighting, particularly when parked at night. This issue has grown exponentially as the lighting has transitioned from incandescent/strobe/halogen lights to brighter and brighter LED lights. These changes have created a situation that puts firefighters at risk on the highway because the approaching driver has increased difficulty recognizing the situation, navigating successfully past the emergency scene, and seeing and avoiding emergency responders or civilians near the apparatus.
Station 71, Upper Makefield, has ordered a 4Guys/Freightliner , 4000 gallons with 1500 gpm Waterous pump, 1 - 3000 gallon fold a tank. Delivery June of 2020.
An Apparatus Architect Purchasing Seminar will be held at the Montgomery Township (MONTCO) Community and Recreation Center1030 Horsham Rd., Montgomeryville on Saturday, Oct. 5th, 2019 from 8 til 3 PM. The Instructor is Mike Wilbur, Emergency Vehicle Response. RSVP or questions to Captain Frank Colelli: fcolelli@montgomerytwp.org
General Air Products Fire Sprinkler System Training Facility, 115 Summit Dr | Exton, PA 19341

generalairproducts.com, is hosting a free Authority Having Jurisdiction – Training Class Thursday, August 22nd.  800.345.8207 This Free class is open to all Fire Marshals & AHJs. 

8:30am – Arrival / Breakfast

9am - 10:30am – NFSA

10:30am - 11:30am – AGF

11:30am - 12:15pm – General Air

12:15pm - 1pm – Lunch

1pm - 2:30pm – Tilley Fire

2:30pm - 3:30pm – BlazeMaster
RETIRED BENSALEM TEACHER WRITES STORIES OF 9/11

Peppertree Press of Sarasota, FL has released OUR BROTHERS’ KEEPERS…For Those Who Have Forgotten and Those Who Never Knew, a collection of personal stories of 9/11.  The stories in OUR BROTHERS’ KEEPERS stand as a reminder to those who have forgotten the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks on the World Trade Center and the Pentagon, as well as the failed attack and crash of United 93 in Shanksville, PA.  Told by survivors, responders, and witnesses, the stories provide an insight into that day and the days that followed for those who need to be reminded; those too young to remember, and those who were not even alive on 9/11.

The idea for OUR BROTHERS’ KEEPERS came from one man, who shall remain nameless, who, working for the Sanitation Department of NYC, went to Ground Zero to help directly after the attacks on 9/11.  As the result of the toxins he was exposed to, he, like tens of thousands of others, now battles cancer.  It was his plea that those affected be able to tell their stories, as he believes they all have been forgotten, except for one day a year when ceremonies are held for those who lost their lives.

The book was the result of Schaefer’s almost two years of interviews with the survivors, the responders and witnesses, including the air traffic control supervisor at Pittsburgh Airport, the Shanksville Fire Chief, the head of the chaplains at the Pentagon, and firefighters, police officers, first responders, volunteers, and survivors of the World Trade Center attacks.

Libby Schaefer will be in the Bucks County area from August 20th until September 3rd to speak about her book.  She will be at the Advent Lutheran Church on 2nd Street Pike in Richboro, PA on August 25th at 3:00 p.m.  The event is free and open to the public, and for each book sold at the event, Schaefer will donate back. The book is also available on Amazon, Books a Million and Barnes & Noble, but donations only apply to those books sold at events.  For additional information and locations of presentations or to make a reservation and reserve a book at the Richboro event, interested parties can contact Schaefer at 215 498-1975 or schaefotl@aol.com.  An additional contact is Rhona Slawter at 215 518-4097.  
At the event in Richboro at Advent Lutheran Church, she is donating the proceeds to the Terry Farrell Firefighters Fund of PA. 
Station 42, Upper Black Eddy, will hold their Firemen’s Carnival August 28th to September 1st.
If your detectors are not connected, your home is not protected!
This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
